EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, January 14, 2013
Board Members Present:  Pat McCarthy, Mike Kelly, Gary Emslie, Eric McCurdy, Doug Blair, Derek Tucci, Craig Olson, Lacey London, Joe Thompson, Bob Dowding, Frank Manthou, Julia Lacey, Traci Huffer
Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Gill James
1. Introduction of Guests:  Sam Jackson, Sea-King Eligibility


2. Approval of Monday, November 5, 2012 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 52,086.52



Savings:
$ 26,375.96
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #17353 through #17495 for a total of $ 64,601.30
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy, Craig Olson 
i. Penalty Review committee met and came forward with recommendations.  

ii. Approved recommendation to use FIFA Rules for soccer.

iii. Ejections appear to be down 20% this year.

iv. Discussion about whether to post draws prior to tournament or wait until just prior to tourney.

v. Winter allocations approved

vi. Approved regional wrestling format.

vii. Looking at changes in 2A/3A/4A track and minimum standards.

viii. Approved new WIAA Mission Statement.

ix. Discussion about first and second round football and soccer sites.

x. Revenue Sharing was up significantly this year.

xi. WIAA is posting information about schools sharing game film with official’s associations.

xii. The board will present four amendments for the next cycle.

xiii. Staff will clarify the definition of “family unit” to be used in the handbook for eligibility and transfer language.

xiv. 4A State Tennis will be in the tri-cities this spring.

xv. The board is continuing discussions about imposition of penalties, especially in a team situation.


6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Gary Emslie
A. Winter Eligibility Report – Sam Jackson 
a. 22 hearings this winter.  7 were denied.  3 were appealed to WIAA, 2 approved.  We were able to grant three cases without a hearing this winter.
b. We have had 47 hearings so far this year and are on pace to have the fewest hearings in seven years.

c. Athletic directors are more knowledgeable and engaged in the process and asking questions rather than just sending people on to the committee.

d. Sam is grateful to all those who have volunteered to be on the eligibility panels.  

e. The board thanked Sam for a “job well done!”


B. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 4
b. Coach Ejections – 1
c. Parent Ejection - 1

d. Ineligibility – 2

e. Out of Season - 1


C. League Reports 

i. Metro –  The league discussed social media exposure and how schools are using the sites to help schools get started.
ii. Kingco –   The league is discussion sportsmanship for basketball so far.  Several schools are working on sportsmanship plans.  Jim Allen will take over as the Inglemoor Athletic Director later this winter.
iii. Emerald City – Spent time talking about sportsmanship.  Also looking at spring breaks and how that effects soccer scheduling.  Right now there are four different spring breaks and it is making it very difficult to schedule.
iv. SeaTac 2B – Finished up constitution and then met on Jan. 8 with District 1 to finalize the basketball tourney.  
v. SeaTac 1B – The league meets on Wednesday.
vi. Middle School – No Report.


D. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. We are challenged with the scorekeeper and shirt, but we are working through it.
b. The official’s assigners will meet in early February to discuss common issues.
c. If a school has film that includes questionable calls or rule interpretations, schools are encouraged to send those into the associations.

E. Fall Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report.  Marilyn went over the fall reports for sports.  Most is complete, but we are still waiting for several things, including police for the Mt. Si/JFK football game.  Can’t complete the report and split it out with District 3 until we get that.  Also waiting for some 1A volleyball information to complete the process.  With 2A, we get bills from District 1 for their tournaments.  The 2B and 1B information is complete at this time.  

F. Spring District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers.  We need the representatives to go back to their leagues and provide us with information about who is going to be the managers for upcoming winter tourneys.  We would like to get that information onto the website.  3A Tennis will be May 14, 15 at Lower Woodland.  Tracy Huffer .  3A Girls Golf = Riverbend, Cara McEvoy, May 13.

G. Election of Sea-King Athletic Director of the Year.  
a. Kingco – Yonni Mills, Bothell HS
b. Metro – Sam Reed, Chief Sealth HS
c. Emerald City – Cathy Schick, Seattle Academy
d. Sea-Tac – none
e. SEA-KING AD of Year – Congratulations to Sam Reed.

H. Replacement WIAA Board Position
a. Craig is “retiring” as a board member and our district needs to name a replacement for him.
b. Leagues should make this known to their schools.  This position can be held by a principal, vice principal, AD or some other individual who works in a school district.
c. Tom will send an email to schools.
d. Interested candidates should send a letter of interest and resume to seaking2@juno.com by Feb. 8.  If you need more information, please contact Tom.

I. WIAA Lifetime Pass Request.  The board held a discussion about providing WIAA Lifetime passes.  M/S/P to grant a pass to Denny Rieger.  Craig will follow up with the board.

J. WSSAAA Conference – Bob Dowding.

a. Bob recommends that everyone attend the conference in Spokane beginning on April 21.  There are great speakers and breakouts along with several new LTC classes.  Gary emphasized how great the conference is and encouraged everyone to attend.
b. WSSAA provides awards for people from your community who have provided great services for your school over the years.  Nomination forms are online at www.wssaaa.com. 
c. Bob also reported on a conversation at a WSSAAA meeting with Steve Bridge.  Helmets are a big issue right now.  Helmets are only valid for 10 years.  Great care must be taken with helmets.  Make sure you have people who know how to fit helmets.
d. Steve also recommended having accident reports written up and saved for a number of years as often lawsuits don’t occur until years later.  
e. LTC classes lead to certification for Athletic Directors.  This is a great training program for anyone involved in athletic programs throughout the state.
f. There are great breakout sessions on tap for the middle schools as well.

K. Middle School – Officials Costs Proposal
a. Laurie Schloss, WSSAAA member, is presenting a proposal for official fees for Middle Level 7 & 8the grade teams.  Bob presented her proposal that would reduce official’s fees for these levels by 10%.  This would help with the school budgets, allow more kids to participate, and keep the schools using registered officials.  Middle Schools don’t have new sources of revenues or gate money, so as costs go up, it makes it more difficult to balance budgets.


7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence - None

B. NEW ADDRESS - Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, February 11, 2013-3:30PM Samm. HS
A. Winter District Tournament Status

B. January “Current Issues” Report

C. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly


9.
The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.
